Wednesday, May 31, 2023
Annual Budget Meeting and Special Town Meeting

First Selectman Todd Carusillo called the meeting to order at 8:00 P.M.
Mr. Carusillo asked for nominations for moderator. Mark Harris nominated
Patrick Reilly seconded by William Lane. Theresa Walla Kelly moved that
nominations be closed. Seconded by Henrietta Horvay. Motion passed
unanimously.

Barbara L. Breor read the call to the meeting.

1. Act upon a budget for fiscal vear beginning July 1. 2023 and ending June 30,
2024.

Mark Harris made a motion to accept the proposed budget approved by the Board
of Finance. Ned Bixler seconded.

Alan Walker stated that the Board of Finance was able to meet everyone’s needs.
It is a bad year for all with the revaluation and the property values increasing. The
Capital increases were a struggle and we did not put as much aside in capital as
they would have liked. The Board of Finance will meet immediately after the
meeting to set the mill rate.

The moderator called for a vote. Motion passed with one opposition.

2. To vote for one member of the Regional School District #6 Board of Education
for a term of July 1. 2023 to finalization of Regional School District #6.

The moderator asked that nominations be opened. Todd Carusillo nominated
Lauren Marti. Seconded by Mark Harris. Theresa Walla Kelly moved that
nominations be closed, seconded by Henrietta Horvay. Passed unanimously.

3. To authorize the Board of Selectmen to apply for, State and/or Federal grants
for use by the Town.

Robert Valentine made a motion to adopt the resolution allowing the Board of
Selectmen to apply and receive grants per the call. Seconded by Henrietta Horvay.
Passed unanimously.

Henrietta Horvay made a motion to adjourn at 8:07 P.M. seconded by Mark
Harris.

Respectfully Submitted,
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Barbara L. Breor, Town Clerk



